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Meeting Date:  August 27, 2014 
 
Applicant:   Michael Ingram, Architect 
 
Application Number: H14-01-1108 
 
Address:   #631 Whitehead Street 
   
Description of Work: Site improvements to allow for private parking. 
 
Building Facts: The building for this review is a non-contributing 

structure. According to the Property Appraiser’s 
records the structure was built in 1958. According to 
a circa 1965 photo the cbs structure was one story. 
The actual footprint of the structure is fairly similar 
to the footprint depicted in the 1962 Sanborn map.  
The structure had several changes  like the 
construction of a second floor, side and back 
additions as well as a mansard metal roof. The site is 
on a corner but the building is located towards the 
North West portion of the site. The next property on 
the back, facing Angela Street, is a vacant lot. The 
site has several trees. 

 
Guidelines Cited in 
Review: Fences (pages 41-42), specifically guidelines 1,2 and 

3. 
 

Parking areas (page 43), specifically guidelines 2, 3, 
4, 5 and 8. 
 
Exterior lighting (page 50), specific guideline 23. 

 
Staff Analysis 

 
The Certificate of Appropriateness for review proposes a new parking lot for the 
Key Lime Inn Hotel. The plan proposes a 4 feet tall wood picket perimeter fence. 
On Angela Street the plan proposes a wood pergola that will emphasize the 
pedestrian entrance. Three light posts are proposed as well as a swing arm. 
Vegetation is proposed on the perimeter.  
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Consistency with Guidelines 
 

The proposed parking will create a large open space in the streetscape and on a 
prominent corner.  The corner itself does not have a building rather a big 
canopy tree dominates the corner.  Still less than one quart of the lot is covered 
with a building, that although is historic it has been altered through time. If the 
project is approved paving materials must be submitted for review. 
 
The proposed picket fence and light fixtures will be in compliance with 
guidelines specific for fences and exterior lighting. 
 
 
 






























































































